
 

 

 

 

 

 

LEGISLATIVE # 
170749B 



Rick Scott 
GOVERNOR 

The Honorable Lauren Poe 
Mayor, City of Gainesville 
Station 11, P.O. Box 490 
Gainesville, Florida 32627-0490 

Dear Mayor Poe: 

FLORIDA DEPARTMENT t/ 
ECONOMIC OPPORTUNITY 

June 20, 2018 

Cissy Proctor 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 

The Department of Economic Opportunity ("Department") has completed its review of 
the proposed plan amendment for the City of Gainesville (Amendment No. 18-2ESR), which was 
received on May 21, 2018. We have reviewed the proposed amendment pursuant to the 
expedited state review process in Sections 163.3184(2) and (3), Florida Statutes (F.S.}, and 
identified no comment related to important state resources and facilities within the 
Department's authorized scope of review that will be adversely impacted by the amendment if 
adopted. 

The City is reminded that pursuant to Section 163.3184(3)(b), F.S., other reviewing 
agencies have the authority to provide comments directly to the City. If other reviewing 
agencies provide comments, we recommend the City consider appropriate changes to the 
amendment based on those comments. If unresolved, such comments could form the basis for 
a challenge to the amendment after adoption. 

The City should act by choosing to adopt, adopt with changes, or not adopt the 
proposed amendment. For your assistance, we have enclosed the procedures for adoption and 
transmittal of the comprehensive plan amendment. Also, please note that Section 
163.3184(3){c}l., F.S., provides that ifthe second public hearing is not held within 180 days of 
your receipt of agency comments, the amendment shall be deemed withdrawn unless 
extended by agreement with notice to the Department and any affected party that provided 
comment on the amendment. 
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If you have any questions concerning this review, please contact Robin Branda, Planning 
Analyst, by telephone at {850) 717-8495 or by email at Robin.Branda@deo.myflorida.com. 

Since ely, j) 
es D. Stansbury, Chief 

ureau of Community Planning and Growth 

JDS/rb 

Enclosure: Procedures for adoption of comprehensive plan amendments 

cc: Andrew Persons, AICP, LEED, Planning Consultant, City of Gainesville 
Scott Koons, AICP, Executive Director, North Central Florida Regional Planning Council 
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June 11, 2018 
 
Andrew Persons, AICP, LEED GA 
Planning Consultant 
City of Gainesville  
PO Box 490, Station 11  
Gainesville, FL 32627 
 
SUBJECT: City of Gainesville Proposed Comprehensive Plan Amendment (DEO 18-2ESR) 
 
Dear Mr. Persons, 
 
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) has reviewed the proposed Comprehensive 
Plan amendment submitted by the City of Gainesville according to Chapter 163 of the Florida 
Statutes.  
 
Amendment Summary 
The City of Gainesville is proposing Comprehensive Plan text amendment to incorporate the 
Joint Alachua County/City of Gainesville Water Supply Facilities Work Plan 2018-2028 as 
required by Sections 163.3177, Florida Statutes, into the Conservation, Open Space and 
Groundwater Recharge Element by adding Policy 2.3.12. The Levels of Service in the Potable 
Water and Sanitary Sewer Element Policy are proposed to be revised by amending Objective 1.1 
and its related policies. The amendment adds related water supply planning policies in the 
Potable Water and Sanitary Sewer Element (Objective 1.5) and the Intergovernmental 
Coordination Element (Policy 1.6.2).  
 
Comments 
FDOT has no comments.  
 
We appreciate the opportunity to review the proposed comprehensive plan amendment and 
request that a copy of the adopted amendment, along with the supporting data and analysis be 
transmitted within ten working days after the second public hearing for FDOT review.  
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me by email: 
scott.clem@dot.state.fl.us or call: (904) 360-5681.  
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Sincerely,  

 

Scott A. Clem, AICP  
FDOT D2 Growth Management Coordinator 

 
   
 




